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Annual Budget 2019/2020 consultation feedback report for Aotea 
Great Barrier Local Board  

1. Purpose 

This report summarises feedback relating to the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board received through the 
Annual Budget 2019/2020 consultation. This includes: 

• Feedback on the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board priorities for 2019/2020 

• Feedback on regional proposals in the Annual Budget 2019/2020 from people or 
organisations based in the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area 

The feedback received will inform the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board decisions on allocation of their 
local budgets in their local board agreement for 2019/2020. It will also inform the Aotea Great Barrier 
Local Board input and advocacy on regional budgets and proposals that will be agreed at their 
business meeting on 16 April and subsequently discussed with the Finance and Performance 
Committee on 8 May. 

 

2. Executive Summary 

This report summarises consultation feedback on the Annual Budget 2019/2020 (including on local 
board priorities for 2019/2020).  Auckland Council received feedback in person at community 
engagement events, through written forms (including online and hard copy forms, emails and letters) 
and through social media. 

Feedback on Aotea Great Barrier Local Board priorities for 2019/2020 

The local board consulted on the following priorities:  

• grant funding to support health, welfare, education and other community groups  

• alternative energy systems through capital grants funding and the Claris council building 
upgrade  

• implementation of the Visitor Strategy 

• walkways and investigation of cemetery sites for the north and centre of the island  

• pest control, Ecology Vision workshops, improved fresh water quality and marine pest 
protection 

• affordability and availability of housing. 

Of a total of 11 written submissions received from the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area, eight 
provided feedback on the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board priorities for 2019/2020.  Two submitters 
stated support for the board’s listed priorities and six submitters stated partial support.  

The key theme within the provided written commentary was the importance of the environment, 
especially in relation to water quality and the marine environment. 
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Feedback on regional proposals in the Annual Budget 2019/2020 from the Aotea Great Barrier 
Local Board area  

Of 11 written submissions received from people living in the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area 
about the regional proposals in the Annual Budget 2019/2020, six submitters provided feedback to the 
regional proposals: 

• Two submitters provided feedback on the annual waste management changes, with one 
in support and one opposed. 

• Three submitters provided feedback on the religious properties rates, with two in support and one 
opposed. 

• Two submitters provided feedback on the regulatory fees, with one opposed to the increases and 
one specifically opposed to the harbour master fee increase.   

 

Draft Tūpuna Maunga o Tamaki Makaurau Authority – Operational Plan 2019/2020 

No feedback was received on the Draft Tūpuna Maunga o Tamaki Makaurau Authority – Operational 
Plan 2019/2020.   

 

Feedback on the proposed amendment to the 10-year Budget 2018-2028 regarding property 
transfers 

Of the 11 written submissions received from people living in the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board 
area, seven submitters provided feedback to the proposed amendment. Four submitters support and 
three submitters partial support the proposed amendment to the 10-year Budget 2018-2028 regarding 
property transfers.  

 

3. Context 

Between 17 February and 17 March 2019, Auckland Council consulted on its Annual Budget 
2019/2020 and the proposed Amendment to the 10-year Budget 2018-2028 regarding property 
transfers.  

 

The Annual Budget 2019/2020 must include a Local Board Agreement for the Aotea Great Barrier 
Local Board which sets out our priorities and how we're going to pay for them. 

 

At the same time Auckland Council also consulted on the Our Water Future discussion document. 
The feedback received on this discussion document will be presented at a later date.  

 

Types of feedback  

Overall Auckland Council received feedback from 6530 people in the consultation period. Feedback 
was received from a total of 58 people in the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area.   

This feedback was received through: 

• Written feedback – 5249 hard copy and online forms, emails and letters of which 11 written 
submissions were from the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area. 
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• In person – feedback from 1256 people was received through 14 Have-Your-Say events and 
51 community events; of which 48 people were from three community events in the Aotea 
Great Barrier Local Board area.   

• Social media – 25 comments were received from social media channels. Twelve people 
through Facebook and 13 people through Twitter. 

 

4. Feedback received on Aotea Great Barrier Local Board priorities for 
2019/2020  

The Aotea Great Barrier Local Board consulted on the following priorities:  

• We delivered grant funding to support our health, welfare, education and other community 
groups  

• We supported alternative energy systems through capital grants funding and the Claris council 
building upgrade 

• We completed the Visitor Strategy and will look to implement in the coming years 

• We have upgraded our walkways and will continue to investigate cemetery sites for the north 
and centre of the island  

• We will continue to deliver our environmental programmes for pest control, hold Ecology 
Vision workshops, improve water quality in our streams and will look to protect our waters from 
marine pests 

• We will also look to address some of the problems surrounding our housing issues of 
affordability and availability. 

 

Key themes across all written and verbal feedback received were: 

• Transport; particularly roading and carparking 

• Environment; particularly water quality and marine pollution 

• Waste; particularly in relation to the return of the dump stations  

• Housing affordability, availability and pensioner. 

 

A summary of the feedback received through each channel is provided below. 

Feedback received through written submissions  

Eight written submissions from the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area provided feedback to the 
Aotea Great Barrier Local Board priorities for 2019/2020. Two submitters stated support for the 
board’s listed priorities and six submitters stated partial support.  

The key theme stated within the provided written commentary was the importance of the environment; 
especially in relation to water quality and the marine environment. 

  

 

 

 

 

‘The marine 
environment has 
largely been ignored 
and needs a significant 
focus in the coming 
years.’ 

 

‘Clean water 
is very 
important’ 

 

‘needs more 

emphasis on the 

environment 

taking priority’ 

 

‘concerned about the lack of 

consultation with the community 

regarding issues of serious import 

such as the poison drop and the 

marine dumping’ 



Annual Budget 2019/2020 and Proposed Amendment to the 10-year Budget 2018-2028 regarding property transfers consultation feedback 
report 

 

4 
 

Feedback received through events 

Three community events were held across the island at Claris, FitzRoy and Tryphena during the four-
week consultation period. Feedback was received from 48 people which covered a range of topics 
and some of the local board priorities. Feedback was recorded at the events and is appended in full to 
the report.  

Four key themes emerged across all the feedback gathered and are outlined below:   

 

1. Transport: 30 people commented on either roading (19 feedback points), Claris airport 
carparking (eight feedback points) or freight (three feedback points). In particular, 14 people 
requested repair, maintenance and sealing of Puriri Bay Road and Schooner Bay Road.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2. Environment: 22 people commented on either marine pollution (eight feedback points), water 
quality (eight feedback points), biosecurity or biodiversity (five feedback points). In particular, 
six people stated their opposition to the Coastal Resources Limited dumping.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

3. Waste: eight people commented on the topic of waste; in particular, bringing back the dump 
stations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4. Housing: six people commented on the lack of housing affordability, rental availability and 
pensioner housing. 

 

 

‘Happy with 

everything…except bring 

back our dump stations. 

Dogs get into the yellow 

bins’ 

‘I'm concerned about 

housing and lack of 

rentals’ 

‘Get Puriri Bay Road and 

Schooner Bay Road sealed. 

Get it sealed and get it 

sorted.’  

‘Opposed to the CRL 

dumping and marine 

pests/pollution’ 

‘There is no parking 

available at the Claris 

airport and this needs 

to be fixed’ 

‘More education is required 

around fixes for drinking water’ 

‘The pot holes on Puriri Bay 

Road are terrible and 

corrugations on Schooner 

Bay Road are really bad. 

Safety is a big concern. This 

needs to be addressed 

urgently.’ 

‘The rubbish fix for the 

island needs to be a 

bespoke solution and 

can’t be an Auckland 

model imposed here.’ 
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Feedback received through social media channels 

No feedback was received through social media that specifically related to the Aotea Great Barrier 
Local Board priorities for 2019/2020. 

Information on submitters 

Nine written submitters provided demographic information, and this can be supplied upon request. 

 

5. Overview of feedback received on the Annual Budget from Aotea Great 
Barrier Local Board area 

The Annual Budget 2019/2020 sets out our priorities and how we're going to pay for them. The 
regional consultation on the proposed Annual Budget focused on changes to rates and fees: 

• Changes to rates and fees 

o Annual waste management changes 

o Food scraps targeted rate 

o Waitākere rural sewerage targeted rate 

o Urban boundary rating 

o Religious properties rates 

o Regulatory fees. 

The submissions received from the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area on these key issues is 
summarised below. 

Changes to rates and fees 

Aucklanders were asked about a proposed small number of rating and fee changes.  

Question 1: We are proposing a small number of rating and fee changes for 2019/2020 

These changes include: 

• a $20.67 increase to the annual waste management charge to cover increased costs 

• extending the food scraps targeted rate to 2000 properties in the North Shore former trial area to 
whom the service is available 

• phasing out the Waitākere rural sewerage service and targeted rate over a two-year period 
(2019/2020-2020/2021) 

• adjusting the urban rating boundary to apply urban rates to 400 properties in recently urbanised 
areas (that receive the same services as their adjacent urban neighbours) 

• not charging rates on some parts of the land owned by religious organisations, and 

• an increase to some regulatory fees (such as resource consent, building control and mooring fees) 
to cover increased costs. 

Please tell us what you think about some or all of these changes 

The table below gives an overview of the responses from the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area. 
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Question 1 Count Comments 

Annual waste management 
charge 

2 One submitter was in support and one submitter 
opposed. 

Food scraps targeted rate 0   

Waitākere rural sewerage service 0  

Urban rating boundary 0  

Religious properties rates 
3 Two submitters were in support and one submitter 

opposed. 

Regulatory fees 

2 One submitter was opposed, and one submitter was 
specifically opposed to the harbour master fee 
increase.  

  

Feedback on the draft Tūpuna Maunga o Tamaki Makaurau Authority – Operational Plan 
2019/2020 

No feedback was received from the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area on the Draft Tūpuna 
Maunga o Tamaki Makaurau Authority – Operational Plan 2019/2020.   

 

6. Overview of feedback received on the proposed amendment to the 10-
year Budget 2018-2028 regarding property transfers from Aotea Great 
Barrier Local Board area 

The question and text below is directly from the feedback form. The feedback from the Aotea Great 

Barrier Local Board area is set out under the question. 

Question 1: 

Panuku is Auckland Council’s urban development agency and currently owns and manages about 

$790 million of city centre waterfront properties. We are proposing to transfer the legal ownership of 

those properties to Auckland Council. Panuku would continue to manage the properties. The resulting 

ownership structure would reduce governance duplication, increase consistency with other 

development areas and maximise future flexibility. The city centre waterfront properties are strategic 

assets so we want to know what you think of the proposal. 

What is your opinion about this proposal? 

The graph below gives an overview of the responses from the Aotea Great Barrier Local Board area. 
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Date: Tuesday, 9 April 2019

Annual Budget 2019/2020    
Great Barrier Local Board 

WRITTEN FEEDBACK Vol. 1 
(321– 2018)



Having trouble viewing this email? Click here .

From: Auckland Council
To: AKHaveYourSay
Subject:
Date: Wednesday, 20 February 2019 11:10:52 AM

Annual Budget feedback

Submitter details
Date received: 20 Feb 2019 11:09

Attachment: 

Feedback
1. Changes to rates and fees

We are proposing a small number of rating and fee changes for 2019/2020.

These charges include:

a $20.67 increase to the annual waste management charge to cover increased costs
extending the food scraps targeted rate to 2,000 properties in the former North Shore trial area
to whom the service is available
phasing out the Waitakere rural sewerage service and targeted rate over a two-year period
(2019/2020 - 2020/2021)
adjusting the urban rating boundary to apply urban rates to 400 properties in recently urbanised
areas (that receive the same services as their adjacent urban neighbours)
not charging rates on some parts of the land owned by religious organisations, and
an increase to some regulatory fees (such as resource consent, building control, mooring fees
and animal management) to cover increased costs.

Please tell us what you think about some or all of these changes:

#321

https://engage.ubiquity.co.nz/surveys/link/JaqRP69KI9atLnihesjcmQ
mailto:akhaveyoursay@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz


should definately charge rates on religious properties. totally ridiculous they don’t support the city
they live and use .waste fees should be increased , ratepayers are subsidising businesses by
taking care of the waste they create. systems for returning waste to manafacturers and charging
actaul costs of disposal to others .

2. What is important to you?

Do you have any feedback on any other issues?

the most important thing is protecting the natural environment. people have an enormous
deterimental impact and we need to try and minimise this .

3. Local Board information

Which local board(s) do you want to provide feedback to?

Great Barrier

Great Barrier Local Board feedback
In your opinion, are the priorities right for this local board area in 2019/2020?

Partially

Comments

needs more emphasis on the environment taking priority .

Proposed 10 Year Budget Amendment
Panuku is Auckland Council's urban development agency and currently owns and manages about
$790 million of city centre waterfront properties.  We are proposing to transfer the legal ownership
of those properties to Auckland Council.  Panuku would continue to manage the properties.  The
resulting ownership structure would reduce governance duplication, increase consistency with
other development areas and maximise future flexibility.  The city centre waterfront properties are
strategic assets so we want to know what you think of the proposal.

What is your opinion about this proposal?

Support

council owned should be council run

Auckland Council

#321

https://engage.ubiquity.co.nz/surveys/link/-Sg80b_Fuyc4c6EBEm9w9w
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From: Auckland Council
To: AKHaveYourSay
Subject:
Date: Wednesday, 20 February 2019 3:56:20 PM

Annual Budget feedback

Submitter details
Date received: 20 Feb 2019 15:54

Attachment: 

    

       

      

            

Feedback
1. Changes to rates and fees

We are proposing a small number of rating and fee changes for 2019/2020.

These charges include:

a $20.67 increase to the annual waste management charge to cover increased costs
extending the food scraps targeted rate to 2,000 properties in the former North Shore trial area
to whom the service is available
phasing out the Waitakere rural sewerage service and targeted rate over a two-year period
(2019/2020 - 2020/2021)
adjusting the urban rating boundary to apply urban rates to 400 properties in recently urbanised
areas (that receive the same services as their adjacent urban neighbours)
not charging rates on some parts of the land owned by religious organisations, and
an increase to some regulatory fees (such as resource consent, building control, mooring fees
and animal management) to cover increased costs.

Please tell us what you think about some or all of these changes:

#500

https://engage.ubiquity.co.nz/surveys/link/Cm5AiS-ZjHpkzuuq1yDQrA
mailto:akhaveyoursay@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz


What about on Maori Lands in Rural Areas eg. Great barrier Island. which we can never sell.

 

2. What is important to you?

Do you have any feedback on any other issues?

Clean water is very important.

 

3. Local Board information

Which local board(s) do you want to provide feedback to?

Great Barrier

Great Barrier Local Board feedback
In your opinion, are the priorities right for this local board area in 2019/2020?

Partially

Comments

Are we able to get help or funding for our area in Motairehe build a decent damn and a filtration
system for clean drinking water. to our homes.

Proposed 10 Year Budget Amendment
Panuku is Auckland Council's urban development agency and currently owns and manages about
$790 million of city centre waterfront properties.  We are proposing to transfer the legal ownership
of those properties to Auckland Council.  Panuku would continue to manage the properties.  The
resulting ownership structure would reduce governance duplication, increase consistency with
other development areas and maximise future flexibility.  The city centre waterfront properties are
strategic assets so we want to know what you think of the proposal.

What is your opinion about this proposal?

Support

This is good as it will be in your hands for ever.

Auckland Council

#500

https://engage.ubiquity.co.nz/surveys/link/q96qyZORyAKdIcFxpY9ihQ


Having trouble viewing this email? Click here .

From:
To: Consultation
Subject: Re: Thank you for your feedback on the Annual Budget 2019/2020 and Our Water Future
Date: Wednesday, 20 February 2019 4:00:41 PM

It would be good to funds toward petrol for taking part in the survey if lucky enough to be in
the draw for participation. Unfortunately I dont think any of our Petrol outlets take vouchers.

On Wed, Feb 20, 2019 at 3:56 PM Auckland Council
<consultation@aucklandcouncil.uq.co.nz> wrote:

Thank you for your feedback
Thank you for taking the time to have your say and helping us shape Auckland's future.

What happens next?
Annual Budget 2019/2020 and Proposed Amendment to the 10-year Budget
2018-2028 regarding property transfers

We will analyse all feedback and prepare reports for elected members to consider in April 2019.

Following deliberations, we will make final decisions and adopt the Annual Budget 2019/2020 in
June 2019.

Our Water Future: Auckland's water discussion

A report on the feedback we received will go to the Environment and Community Committee.

This committee will develop the water strategy over the 2019/2020 financial year. We expect to
complete the strategy by September 2020.

View a copy of your submission here.

#500

https://engage.ubiquity.co.nz/surveys/link/QQBPStCQt1MBLsWMmbA14w
mailto:consultation@aucklandcouncil.uq.co.nz
https://engage.ubiquity.co.nz/surveys/link/waWwyGjzdSphQ97wh6K1wg
https://engage.ubiquity.co.nz/surveys/link/Y6sWHOV9Nzm93PJqVZr2Qg


Auckland Council

#500

https://engage.ubiquity.co.nz/surveys/link/_mER3ICyKruCJLQxoSr2Uw

















